

Lennberg - DNR, Patrick <patrick.lennberg@state.co.us>

GCC Pueblo Cement Plant, TR-07 Revisions to Groundwater SAP

2 messages

Lennberg - DNR, Patrick <patrick.lennberg@state.co.us>

To: Furman Diana <dfurman@gcc.com>

Fri, Feb 14, 2020 at 10:42 AM

Good Morning Diana,

In the Division's Preliminary Adequacy Review Letter, dated October 31,2019, the Division stated "...please allow the Division sufficient time to complete its review by submitting your response no later than three (3) working days prior to the decision date..". An extension to the decision (due) date was granted on November 22, 2019 to extend the due date to February 19, 2020.

As of today, Feb 14, 2020, the Division has not received a response to the Preliminary Adequacy Review letter. The Division feels that there is not sufficient time to properly review any responses to the adequacy letter before the decision date.

The Division recommends submitting another 30 day extension request to the decision date. If on the current decision date, February 19, 2020, outstanding adequacy items remain, and no extension request has been received, the revision may be denied and file terminated.

Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions.

Thank you, Patrick

Patrick Lennberg Environmental Protection Specialist



P 303.866.3567 x8114 | F 303.832.8106 1313 Sherman Street, Room 215, Denver, CO 80203 Patrick.Lennberg@state.co.us | DRMS Home Page

Furman Diana <dfurman@gcc.com> To: "Lennberg - DNR, Patrick" <patrick.lennberg@state.co.us> Fri, Feb 14, 2020 at 10:46 AM

2/14/2020

Cc: Furman Diana <dfurman@gcc.com>

Good Morning Patrick

I keep forgetting that the date is a decision date and not a submittal date. GCC is requesting an additional 30 days extension for the decision. The response to your comments will be submitted by 2/19/2020. I apologize for the confusion.

Diana

[Quoted text hidden]